
Northshore Sportsmen’s Association 

234 Whipple Road, Bernhards Bay, N.Y., 13028 

www.nssassociation.com 

 

October 13, 2021 

 
Meeting called to order at 8:09  pm by President Charlie Gibbs 

Pledge of Allegiance done 

September minutes read by Patricia J Abare, Sec’t  

Treasurer’s report given by Mary Meneilly.   – all accepted  

 

Sick and ailing:  none to report 

 

Building and Grounds: Harry Meneilly: announced the concrete arrived ahead of schedule and is all       

                                           Poured. The project should be finished by end of the month. 

                     

Fall Feast: Activity Report for Organization and ticket sales: Natalie Meneilly:  

Profit: $697.73 / Tickets sold 147 / attendance = Adults 133 / Kids 14 / music furnished by             

Bernie Fontane / and the weather was with us = 75 degrees and mostly sunny. 

 

Gun Raffle:  Activity report by Mark Brockett: Profit = $5633.12 

                  Winner: 1st Prize = J. Rizzo / 2nd = Trudy Harrington / 3rd = Arthur Skowronski /                                                         

         4th = Dillon Kinsey / 5th = Anthony Whaley 

 

Chinese Raffle:  Charlie and Bonnie Gibbs: Profit: $1035.00 / ($5.00 per stripe of raffle tickets) 

sold  207   /  One most valuable item (in my opinion) was the Beaver hide that was 

won by Pat  Abare.   (show picture of It mounted In a shadow box) 

 

50/50 Drawing:  Club Profit $362.00 with two (Draws) $181.00 won by Pat Abare  

                            and $181.00 won by Jennifer VanDusen 

 

Quilt Raffle:  Made by Bonnie Gibbs: Profit = $1085.00 ($5.00 per ticket / sold 264 of them) and I might         

add the Quilt  was outstanding – she worked about 100 hours on constructing it, thank 

you Bonnie it was appreciated by us all. 

 

DEC Camp: AJ Tennant: reported there is major remodeling of the DEC camp and anyone’s guess  

        when it will be ready for the Campers. (hopefully next year) 

                     

Elections: Nominations conducted by Jim Brockett:   uncontested positions were:  

       President: Charlie Gibbs / 1st vice: Harry Meneilly / 2nd Vice:  Jim Brockett  

       Treasurer: Mary Meneilly / Secretary: Patricia J Abare  

       Nominees for Three (3) three (3) year Directors / and one  (1) (alternate) 

                   John Meneilly, Terry Botts, Bonny Gibbs, Earl Lindfield 

        Nominations closed at end of this meeting. 

 

Hunter safety: the Sept 25th class was cancelled therefore there will not be another one scheduled this     

                             Year. 

 

http://www.nssassociation.com/


 

 

Charlie  announced : the Pheasant hunt held in Pennellville had 15 kids attending.  

The Oswego County federation had their yearly elections and now  have a new     

President 

                  And,  The Oswego Envirothon will hopefully be May 5th next year.  

 

Membership:  There were eight (8) new applications presented and were added to waiting list making  

  A  total of  23. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:45pm 

               Pill Pull = $28  

Respectfully Submitted       50/50 =  66.00   (125.00)    

Patricia J Abare, Sec’t          

               

          

 

                             

  

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


